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Filed March 4, 2016 

Response Letter Dated December 16, 2016 

File No. 001-06262 

 

Dear Dr. Gilvary: 

 

We have reviewed your December 16, 2016 response to our comment letter and have the 

following comments.  In some of our comments, we may ask you to provide us with information 

so we may better understand your disclosure. 

 

Please respond to these comments within ten business days by providing the requested 

information or advise us as soon as possible when you will respond.  If you do not believe our 

comments apply to your facts and circumstances, please tell us why in your response.   

 

After reviewing your response to these comments, we may have additional 

comments.  Unless we note otherwise, our references to prior comments are to comments in our 

November 30, 2016 letter. 

            

Form 20-F for Fiscal Year Ended December 31, 2015 

 

Supplementary information on oil and natural gas (unaudited), page 169 

 

Oil and gas disclosures for the group, page 227 

 

1. Response five in your December 16, 2016 letter proposes calculation of PUD conversion 

ratio by adjustment of the beginning of the year PUD volume with changes due 

conditions/activities other than development, e.g. price revisions.   

 

Item 1203(b) of Regulation S-K requires a registrant to: 
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“Disclose material changes in proved undeveloped reserves that occurred during the year, 

including proved undeveloped reserves converted into proved developed reserves.” 
 

Please comply with Item 1203 by disclosing separately those PUD volumes that were 

converted to proved developed status during the year by development activities, e.g. 

drilling/completion. 

 

You may contact Ronald Winfrey, Petroleum Engineer, at (202) 551-3704 if you have 

questions regarding the engineering comments.  Please contact me at (202) 551-3745 with any 

other questions.   

 

        Sincerely, 

 

        /s/H. Roger Schwall 

 

H. Roger Schwall 

        Assistant Director 

Office of Natural Resources 

 


